PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE

OF HERTFORDSHIRE
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From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
HO/ 16 – October
Dear Bro Secretary, 
Information for Lodge Secretaries
The forms for the 2017 round of Appointments and Promotions will be sent to Lodge Secretaries week commencing 31st October 2016.
FIRST RISING  
Visiting Lodges Overseas
The guidance from Grand Lodge, on visiting Lodges overseas, has been revised.

The continuing growth in overseas travel brings with it an increase in visits by our Brethren to Lodges of other jurisdictions, and the Board welcomes this trend. 

Brethren are, however, reminded that they are permitted to visit Lodges overseas only if they come under a jurisdiction which is recognised by the United Grand Lodge of England. 

A list of recognised Grand Lodges is published annually, but as the situation does change from time to time, Brethren should not attempt to make any Masonic contact overseas without having first checked (preferably in writing) with the Grand Secretary’s Office at Freemasons’ Hall, Great Queen Street, London WC2B 5AZ, that there is recognised Freemasonry in the country concerned and, if so, whether there is any particular point which should be watched. 
The Board recommends that the terms of this warning should be repeated: 

a. verbally in open Lodge whenever a Grand Lodge Certificate is presented, and 

b. in print once a year in a Lodge’s summons. 

Brethren should also be aware of the Masonic convention that communications between Grand Lodges be conducted by Grand Secretaries. They should therefore not attempt without permission to make direct contact with the Grand Secretary of another Constitution. This does not preclude direct contact on a purely personal level between individual Brethren under different Grand Lodges.  

Tercentenary Organ Concert

Please advise Brethren of the concert taking place on 14th December, at Freemasons Hall (see attachment) tickets for which can be downloaded from  https://event.bookitbee.com/3962/dec2016-organconcert/
Tercentenary Events at the Royal Albert Hall & Battersea Evolution

Details of how to apply for tickets for the above events are published on page 11 of the Autumn 2016 edition of the Provincial News
THIRD RISING

Remembrance Sunday Parade, St Albans Sunday 13th November  
W Bro Neil McKenna is looking for Brethren to support the above event, the Masonic contingent will assemble at the front of Marks & Spencer’s in St Peters Street, at 1000hrs.

Brethren attending should wear either dark lounge or morning suits, no regalia, medals can and poppies should be worn.

The ceremony normally concludes at approximately 1130hrs and a number of Brethren normally then find a local venue for a cup of coffee or a pint of beer.

Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
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